

:九龍長沙灣瓊林街111號擎天廣場12字樓A室 Unit A, 12/F, Kings Tower, 111 King Lam Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon, Hong Kong (B): (852) 2735 8290

1: (852) 3151 0400 : www.cemhk.org.hk

(B): info@cemhk.org.hk



Cambodia Lisa & Joseph Ng Prayer Letter (64) March 2020

## Dear Family and friends,

Greetings from Cambodia! As we look around what has been happening in the world, our hearts are saddened to see the man-made or natural disasters. We feel so sorry to the loss of lives and their families, the loss of millions of animals and properties due to the outbreak of Coronavirus, forest fires, earthquakes, floods, volcanoes etc. These are bringing we Christians around the world to humble ourselves to cry out to God for His mercy and protection. "If calamity comes upon us, whether the sword of judgment, or plague or famine, we will stand in your presence before this temple that bears your Name and will cry out to you in our distress, and you will hear us and save us." (2Chronicles 20:9)

Because of the Coronavirus outbreak in Hong Kong our furlough in February was cancelled. We decided to stay in Phnom Penh until early March so that Liza can help the new teacher at our kindergarten. We bought new tickets flying from Phnom Penh to Vancouver via Seoul. Our travel agency called to inform that our flights from Phnom Penh to Hong Kong, Vancouver via Shanghai are cancelled by the airlines. The airlines gave us refund which is the amount we paid for our new route. Our heavenly Father takes care of our financial need!

We left for Canada on March 7th via Seoul Korea, then to Vancouver where we will have a reunion of Bible school classmates, sharing the needs of Cambodia. Finally, we returned home in From April 2020, we will take a new role as "Ministry Advisor" in our Calgary on March 15th. mission field. Pastor Phalla, church minister of our Livingstone Christian Church in Phnom Penh, has been working in the church for only 1 year, so he needs more guidance. Our teachers and clerical staff in our Sonlight Kindergarten are lacking experience that they need help and support. We will serve as their MENTORS that they may be well equipped in faith and love for Christian leadership. The baton shall be passed to the local Christian leadership for His glory. We will stay in Canada for a short period, and then we will return to Phnom Penh for His service. medical cares, we will go often between Canada, Hong Kong and Phnom Penh.

Thank you so much for supporting us through different ways especially your prayers and care. And we covet your continual prayers and financial support.

Here are our praises and prayers for these two months.

## Praise items:

- There were 5 people baptized on January 1st.
- Every other Saturday a group of young people get together and pray.
- On February 9th and 16th during youth group we learn about biblical dating and marriage.
- 1 more Sunday School teacher added to our team.
- The Holy Spirit was working among our staff meeting on February 18th that our staff opened their hearts and talked. We asked for forgiveness and prayed together.
- Pastor Phalla is willing to lead the morning prayer meeting at church.

## Prayer items:

- We hired a new teacher for a small class of students who need special attention, and some have symptoms of Asperger.
- A lady Bible study group has been formed after Sunday service.
- The coronavirus would be under controlled, the panic and helpless people will seek the only true God.
- For Seyha and Mey who received Jesus Christ at the Franklin Graham evangelistic meeting that they will grow spiritually.

Thank you very much. We would like to hear from you. Let us know if you have anything that we can pray for you.

In His service,
Joseph and Liza Ng